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STAFF REPORT  
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
OCTOBER 8, 2009 
 
   
4. APPLICATION: Z09-018 (ACCELA # 09335-00000-00174) 
 Location: 3198 MILL RUN DRIVE (43026), being 15.9± acre 

located on the north side of Mill Run Drive. 
 Existing Zoning: L-ARLD, Limited Apartment Residential District. 
 Request:                        L-ARLD, Limited Apartment Residential District. 
 Proposed Use: Zoning text amendment. 
           Applicant(s): Edwards Communities Development Company; c/o 

Jeffrey L. Brown, Attorney; 37 West Broad Street; 
Columbus, OH 43215. 

 Property Owner(s):  Upper Arlington Lutheran Church; 2300 Lytham Drive; 
Columbus, Ohio 43220. 

  Planner:     Dana Hitt, AICP; 645-2395; dahitt@columbus.gov 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
o This application is to modify the existing 1992 L-ARLD zoning (Z92-078) to increase 

the height district, allow a different light fixture and allow for vinyl siding at the site.   
 
o To the north is a 12± acre retention pond zoned in the L-ARLD, Limited Apartment 

Residential District.  To the south are multi-family dwellings located in the City of 
Hilliard.  To the east is a recreational facility zoned in the L-C-4, Limited Commercial 
District and  Multi-family residential development zoned in the L-ARLD, Limited 
Apartment Residential District.  To the west is a church zoned in the L-ARLD, Limited 
Apartment Residential District. 

  
o The proposed L-ARLD text makes no changes to uses permitted under the existing 

L-ARLD zoning.  Development standards are revised to increase the height district, 
allow a different light fixture and allow for vinyl siding.  As part of the review, Staff 
found that the 1991 rezoning allowed the adjacent 12± acre retention pond to be 
counted towards density for this rezoning although the density was limited to 15 
dwelling units per acre.  Staff finds that rezoning was approved erroneously because 
that rezoning granted a variance allowing the offsite retention pond to be counted 
toward density.  This is an error because variances are not permitted via limited 
rezonings.  While Staff fully intends to honor the commitment agreed to in 1991 to 
allow the retention pond to count toward density, Staff has requested that the 
applicant file a concurrent Council variance to properly allow the pond to be counted 
toward the applicant’s density.    

 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
 
Staff finds the revisions to the L-ARLD text to increase the height district, allow a 
different light fixture and allow for vinyl siding to be acceptable.  The proposed rezoning 
would maintain the 15.0 dwelling unit per acre limit already in place.  The applicant  will 
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file a concurrent Council variance to properly allow the pond to be counted toward the 
applicant’s density.  With those considerations, Staff finds the proposed rezoning to be 
consistent with the zoning and development patterns of the area.    
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